Tony Evers

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

March 29, 2024

TO THE HONORABLE MEMBERS OF THE SENATE:

»

I am vetoing Senate Bill 916 in its entirety.

This bill would establish a process that must be followed when the federal government or
certain private nonprofit voluntary agencies contact or are contacted by a local government
employee or officer regarding potential refugee resettlements in a local governmental unit.

Following prescribed timelines, the bill would require the chief elected official in a local
governmental unit to be notified of any such contact, and this chief elected official would then
be required to notify every chief elected official and clerk in any local governmental unit within
100 miles of the office of the clerk for the local governmental unit providing such notice. The
governing body of each of those local governmental units must then designate a representative
to participate in consultations with the federal government or private nonprofit voluntary
agencies and to participate in county refugee resettlement committees. The bill further
establishes a timeline and notification requirements for public hearings and committee
meetings that must be held on a local and county level toward the goal of making a
recommendation as to whether the local unit of government should pass a resolution regarding
its position on the proposed refugee placement. The county refugee resettlement committee
shall then provide each designee with guidance on the potential impacts on the local agencies
and on the potential timelines for the resettlement, and each designee shall submit a written
report to its local governmental unit.

I am vetoing this bill in its entirety because I object to creating a consultation process that
duplicates and unnecessarily complicates the existing federally mandated consultation process
that is already in place.

' Respectfully submitted,
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